

Pellissippi Genealogical & Historical Society

118 South Hicks Street, Clinton TN 37716-2826 Email: pghs@att.net http://pghs.home.att.net

VOLUME 29 ISSUE 7 August 2007

August meeting:

Our August meeting will be held on Thursday, August 23, 2007, 7 p.m., at the Clinton Public Library, 118 S. Hicks St., Clinton, TN. At this time there is no speaker scheduled.

New email address:

Patricia A Wayne - pwwgen@bellsouth.net

Queries:

Westvale Grade School

I am interested in finding historical records of the Westvale Grade School (located at one time near Claxton, TN on what is now Hwy 25). Do you have such records or know where I might go for further research. My guess is this school has not been in existence for 35 - 50 years. Many thanks for your help.

Merrill F. Raber email: mbraber@cox.net

Civil War Company H 1st TN Infantry (Union)

Does any one have a complete roster of the men from Co H 1st TN Infantry (Union)? This unit appears to be composed of men from Anderson County. Does any one have a detailed unit history for this company? Email willemite@aol.com

EVENTS:

<u>Tennessee Fall Homecoming</u> at the Museum of Appalachia, October 11 – 14. For more information call 865-494-7680, or e-mail <u>museumappalachia@bellsouth.net</u>. The Museum is located 16 miles north of Knoxville, one mile east of I-75, exit 122. http://www.museumofappalachia.com/

Here is the schedule for manning the PGHS table:

Thur. Oct. 11, AM - Robert and Mary Harris, PM - Don Raby

Fri. Oct. 12, AM - **OPEN**, PM - Pete and Barbara Vowell

Sat. Oct 13, AM - **OPEN**, PM - **OPEN**

Sun. Oct. 14, AM - Robert Marlowe, PM - Ron and Patty Evans.

We need volunteers to help Friday morning and all day Saturday. Contact Robert Marlow at <u>TonyNathan@aol.com</u> (865)-483-3356.

Family Reunion:

De Marcus Family Reunion, Big Ridge State Park, Anderson Co., TN. 7 October 2007. Contact Sam DeMarcus for additional information samdemarcus@prodigy.net

The Pellissippian.

Issue #2 of the 2007 Pellissippian has been mailed. If you haven't received your copy, please contact. Charlie Abner: abnerc799@aol.com.

Our Journal prints family histories and photos, Bible records, childhood memories, family reunion notices, and research queries. E-mail to Charlie Abner: abnerc799@aol.com Material may be mailed in clean, scannable copy to: PGHS, Attn: Journal Editor, 118 South Hicks St., Clinton, TN 37716-2826. Sharing your e-mail address with PGHS members makes it easy for others who are researching the same surnames to correspond with you. Please send to Charlie Abner at: abnerc799@aol.com Remember to update if you change your address. We are happy to print your queries in the Journal and on the society's web site: http://pghs.home.att.net/ To maintain the society's bulk mail status, the US Postal Service requires us to verify recipients' zip codes once a year. If your postal address has changed in any way, please let us know. An incorrect address means that you'll miss receiving your Journal.

Newsletter - eNewsletter

If you wish to receive this newsletter via email, please contact me at pghs@att.net. Distribution of the newsletter via email helps reduce our operating cost by eliminating printing and postage fees. If you are currently receiving the newsletter by email and have implemented "spam" filters, don't forget to add our email address to your "safe" list. Our primary email addresses are pghs@att.net.

Let me know if you have any queries or photos you want to place in the newsletter.

Also, as a reminder, we never send attachments with our emails without prior notification. If you receive any email from our addresses with attachments, please do not open any attachments without checking with me first. You can contact me at pghs@att.net for verification of the content.